Honorable Robert Bauman Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT:

 $\frac{4^{\text{TH}}\text{ ALDERMANIC DISTRICT} - \text{FILE } \#041684}{\text{INSTALLATION OF NO RIGHT TURN ON RED}}\\ \text{ON NORTH } 13^{\text{TH}}\text{ STREET SOUTHBOUND}$

AT WEST WISCONSIN AVENUE

Dear Alderman Bauman:

To increase pedestrian safety, the installation of signs prohibiting right turn on red for southbound vehicles at the intersection of West Wisconsin Avenue and North 13th Street is recommended. The installation of the signs is recommended because of conflicts caused by the high number of pedestrians crossing in front of southbound vehicles at the intersection.

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

Honorable Robert Bauman Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 4TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041684

INSTALL 20 MILES PER HOUR WHEN

CHILDREN ARE PRESENT ON

WEST HIGHLAND AVENUE FROM

NORTH 20^{TH} STREET TO NORTH 25^{TH} STREET

Dear Alderman Bauman:

We are installing school speed limit signs to supplement the existing pentagon school signs. We recommend posting 20 miles per hour when children are present on this roadway. The necessary legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the May 12, 2005 Public Safety Committee meeting.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

Honorable Mike McGee, Jr. Alderman, 6th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 6TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041684

INSTALL 20 MILES PER HOUR WHEN CHILDREN ARE PRESENT

ON NORTH TEUTONIA AVENUE FROM

WEST CENTER STREET TO WEST LOCUST STREET

Dear Alderman McGee:

We are installing school speed limit signs to supplement the existing pentagon school signs. We recommend posting 20 miles per hour when children are present on this roadway. The necessary legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the May 12, 2005 Public Safety Committee meeting.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

Honorable Tony Zielinski Alderman, 14th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 14TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041684

INSTALL YIELD SIGNS ON

SOUTH NEW YORK AVENUE AT

EAST OHIO AVENUE

Dear Alderman Zielinski:

This is in response to your request on behalf of Mr. Raymond Jakubiak to install the above-captioned traffic control restriction.

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the accident data received from the Milwaukee Police Department revealed an increase in accidents at this intersection that would warrant the above-captioned control. We, therefore in the interest of public safety, recommend the installation of the yield control.

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

Honorable Tony Zielinski Alderman, 14th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 14TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041684

INSTALL STOP SIGNS ON

WEST MORGAN AVENUE AT SOUTH 1ST PLACE

Dear Alderman Zielinski:

This is in response to your request on behalf of Ms. Nina Below to install the above-mentioned traffic control restriction.

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the accident data received from the Milwaukee Police Department revealed an increase in accidents at this intersection that would warrant the above-captioned control. We, therefore in the interest of public safety, recommend the installation of the above-mentioned traffic control.

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

Honorable Willie L. Hines, Jr. Alderman, 15th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 15TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041684

INSTALL 20 MILES PER HOUR

WHEN CHILDREN ARE PRESENT ON NORTH TEUTONIA AVENUE FROM

WEST CENTER STREET TO WEST LOCUST STREET

Dear Alderman Hines:

We are installing school speed limit signs to supplement the existing pentagon school signs. We recommend posting 20 miles per hour when children are present on this roadway. The necessary legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the May 12, 2005 Public Safety Committee meeting.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer